the o%&?xbig apple

January 10, 2014

Hon. Linda Jeffrey

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
17" Floor, 777 Bay Street

Toronto, ON M5G 2E5

Dear Minister Jeffrey:
Re: Review of the Municipal Property Tax System

Please be advised that the Council of the Corporation of the Municipality of Meaford adopted the
following resolution at its meeting of December 9, 2013:

WHEREAS the population is getting older and many are on fixed incomes; and

WHEREAS costs on all levels continue to increase while incomes do not at the same
rate;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Municipality of Meaford hereby
request that the Government of Ontario undertake a review of the municipal property tax
system.

If you require further information, please contact our office.

Sincerely,
}

A
Kathy Pearl
Deputy Clerk

/kp

cc: Hon. Charles Sousa, Minister of Finance
Bill Walker, MPP Bruce Grey Owen Sound
Grey County Municipalities
Darcy Chapman, Director, Financial Services/Treasurer

www.meaford.ca



